
 
 

Thank You 
 

Thank you to everyone in our school community for their support throughout 2019. It has been an 
extremely rewarding experience for myself and so many of our students and staff. We look forward 
to 2020 as another exciting year where we see the further development of all our students.  
 

Thank you to all who attended our County Carols last night – what a great way to end the year with 
our students showing their amazing talents – and a few in the audience as well. 
 

As this is the last newsletter for the year, I would like to wish each and every one of you a safe and 
happy Christmas and best wishes for a prosperous new year. I look forward to working with you all 
again next year.  

GOODBYE AND GOOD LUCK 
 
In 2020 there will be a number of staff changes: 

 Mr Wholohan who has achieved a permanent teaching 
position. 

 Miss Sterling who has achieved a position closer to home. 
 

We congratulate them and wish them all the very best for their 
future careers and will miss them around our playground. 

 

Congratulations  
 
Congratulations to all our award winners who were 
acknowledged at Presentation Day. I would also like to 
congratulate all those students who did not get an award but 
have improved in their learning and achieved personal goals this 
year – it is always hard for teachers to decide.  

 

2020 School Year 
 
We are continuing to plan ahead for the 2020 school year but 
this has been hindered again with some uncertainties about 
enrolments. Students will return to their 2019 class for the first 
few days until our enrolments are finalised. Please let the office 
know regarding any changes to enrolment. 
 

Farewell to Year 6 
 
We held our official farewell for our Year 6 students last 
Thursday and we will be saying goodbye today as they each 
make their way under the arch made by the rest of the school 
students. Many of our Year 6 students have been here since 
Kindergarten so the teachers have seen them develop from 
timid five year olds to young teenagers. We trust that they will 
enjoy their new life as high school students and that they will 
give their best at all times. 
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Calendar 
2020 

 
28.1.2020 
Staff Development Day 
 
29.1.2020   

Years 1 to 6 Students return 

 
3.2.2020     Kindergarten begin 
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STUDENT EQUIPMENT LISTS 
 
We will be purchasing Book and Equipment packs for each student for next year. This will be done 
through a supplier. These will contain their required books for the year as well as the pens, pencils, 
glue sticks from the equipment lists. You will not need to purchase any of these items.  
 
The cost will be $20 for Kinder and $22 for Years 1 to 6. We will send a note out early next year. We 
request that you still supply a pencil case.  
 
We are finding that the continuing cost of technology is getting greater each year and we need to 
expend a lot of our budget in keeping this equipment as current as possible.  
 
 
 
 

 

 


